
 
July 1, 2023 

          
 

Dear Greater Miami Expressway Agency Stakeholders, 
 
As you may be aware, during the 2023 Regular Legislative Session, the Florida Legislature clarified the 
legal status, ownership, and control of the roads that constitute the expressway system in Miami-Dade 
County and portions of northeast Monroe County. (348.03031(1), Fla. Stat).  Furthermore, the 
Legislature clarified the authority of the Greater Miami Expressway (GMX) Agency and dissolved the 
Miami-Dade Expressway Authority. (Chapter 2019-169, Laws of Florida; 348.03031(4), Fla. Stat., and 
2019-169, Laws of Florida) 
 
The goal of the GMX board is to ensure a compassionate, transparent, and timely transition. Existing 
contracts, financial obligations, and bond payments will remain in place and be unaffected. Employees 
will continue to receive salaries and wages from GMX without interruption. GMX wants to assure the 
traveling public of South Florida that their services will not be interrupted.  

The GMX board members and staff are excited and prepared to work with you during this transition. 
The GMX governing board will meet on Wednesday, July 5 to outline the framework for this transition. 
The public notice for this meeting, and all related documents, can be found at 
www.GreaterMiamiExpresswayAgency.com as we strive for an open and transparent transition process.  

 
As questions may arise, please work directly with the GMX Interim Executive Director and Human 
Resources Department.  If you have any questions or for more information, feel free to email 
ExecutiveDirector@GreaterMiamiExpresswayAgency.com.  Thank you for all that you do to ensure the 
safety and mobility of the traveling public of South Florida. 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 
Torey Alston  
Interim Executive Director 
Greater Miami Expressway Agency  
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